HANLEY HERMES [

INSIDE
THIS
ISSUE:

HANLEY NEW SIGN CONTEST

Banking,Fire, CC Pool Page 2

Seniors, TOPS, Hunter Page 3

W Preschool, Churches Page 4
] oa .

Mennonite Church Page 5
To The Town Of

Water Meters, Library Page 6
Boil Water, Backyard Page 7
WaterWolf Page 8

Con51der the)Possibilities}!)

The winning design in the “New Sign Contest” was created by Michelle
Matycio of Hanley, Sask. The above design was created from Michelle’s
drawing by WayLyn Signs of Dundurn, Sask. Thank you to all who sub-
mitted an entry.

' STRIVE CONCRETE | REMINDER
Striving for Excellence

Remember to purchase your dog and cat licenses for 2010 prior

Jake Schroeder, to February 1st for $25.00 for each animal. Our bylaw states that

Contractor [ “every owner of a cat or dog that is over 4 months old shall,
within 30 days of becoming the owner, obtain a license for each
e Residential & Commercial cat or dog.” The owner of the cat or dog shall ensure that the
Concrete Specialist animal wears a collar to which

the tag shall be attached when-
ever the animal is off the
premises of the owner.

e Foundations, Grade Beams,
Piles, Floors & Driveways

For FREE Estimates Call
The licenses expire December 31st of the year purchased. Ifthe
e 380-7111 dog or cat has an identification tattoo or microchip, the tag is not
e 492-2633-home necessary but that information must be provided to the Town

e 492-4872-fax i Office prior to Feb 1 along with the annual license fee.
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Recycle Bins are now located behind the Centennial Centre.
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On Line Banking

The Town is now set up so that you
can pay your water bills or taxes
through online banking (CIBC, Credit
Unions, Scotia Bank and Royal
Bank).

For those of you who are not aware,
you can also pay your water bill/
taxes via the debit machine that was
installed in the Town Office late last
year.

LINDA’S BEAUTY CENTRE

({ f\@ Family hair care

g
gp
s

Phone—544-2235 ‘

Waxing, Piercing

N

Hanley/Rosedale Fire Department

Recently a few of our members have moved out of our community. This has left us
quite short of First Responders and Volunteer Firefighters.

We hope to be hosting a first responder class this spring. We have a few interested

people but really need more.

Anyone interested is welcome to come to a practice and get more information on
either or both aspects of this important part of our community.

For further information contact Les Kroeger at 544-2512 (days) or 544-2869

Vandalism/Thefts

A cash reward is being offered
by the Town of Hanley for infor-
mation that can be substantiated
regarding vandalism/thefts that
are occurring in the Town of
Hanley. Confidentiality will be
ensured. Please contact the
Town Office at 544-2223 with
any information.

CC Pool Happenings
410 Walter Scott Street
Hanley, Sask

Senior Fitness—Tuesdays 10:00 a.m.

Regular Fitness Classes—Tuesdays 7:00 p.m.

First Aid CPR Class—March 5th, 6th, & 7th

Red Cross Swimming Lessons to begin Monday, April 12th.

For more information or to register, call Cindy at 544-2705
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HANLEY SENIORS

The Hanley Seniors have recently installed some new equipment and are planning more programs. We extend an invitation to the
community to take part and help plan future activities at the centre. Possibilities are family days, youth programs, Wii days or eve-
nings, etc. For bookings, contact Jean Reeves at 544-2205 or Fern Beaumont at 544-2710.

Continuing activities at the centre are:

. Monday, 2:00 p.m.—Wii games, pool or shuffleboard

. Tuesday, 9:00 a.m.—Pool games

. Wednesday & Friday, 9:30 a.m.—Exercises

. Wednesday & Friday, 2:00 p.m.—Cards or other games

Thursday, February 25th was the start of our computer classes on the two computers that were recently installed. They will run
every Thursday at 2:00 p.m.

Watch for the date of a travel film on Ireland sometime in March.

Our aim is to make the center open to all ages. We hope you will plan to use it.

HANLEY TOPS (Evenings) TOPS (Mornings)
Lose weight and get healthier with Take off Pounds Sensibly
a fun, supportive weight loss
grc?up. Meet every Wednesday morning
Wednesday evenings at the Hanley A£9:00 A. M
United Church. ' T
Hanley United Church

Weigh in at 6:00 p.m.

Meeting at 6:30 p.m. '
For more information, contact Anyone interested please call
Linda at 544-2264. Pat @ 544-2212 or Elsie @ 544-2293

Firearm Safety and Hunter Education

Anyone interested in taking firearm safety or hunter education, contact Darryl Libke
at 544-2779. Classes will be starting in early March 2010
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Hanley Preschool News:

Open Howse:

On Tuesday March 30, 2010 at 10:300um ot the Hanley Lutheron Clhuirch, we will be holding
aw open howse. Free coffee and cookies will be served. Everyone iy bnwited fo- meet owr teaciher
and see wirat the Handey Prescihool hay to- offer Hhe childaren b Hiiy commumnity. A pre-
registration for the 2010-2011 school year will also- be done at Hily Hme.

We will also- be recognizing e businesses that have donated to- owr preschool n 2009 —
Affinity Credit Union (Kenaston), the Hanley Economic Development Covporation, SaskEnergy,
ande Arbonne representotive Carissa Haaland. A display of the variouns Uems purchased witiv
Raffley

Congrotulationy to- BUL Byrd. and Susan Prosofsky wio won the last two- raffle baskets Hhot we
had on Sale.

Be on the Look owt for anotiver raffle bosket wirich will include beauty supplies, an MP3
player, pliery and variowy glft certificates: We will also- be holding a silent auction on o framed
Saskatthewan Roughrider picture cowntesy of SaskTel.

Zﬁ& d/ gé«/‘& é&f

Hanley Lutheran Hanley Mennonite Hanley United
Church Church Church
Box 296 15 kilometres west of Hanley Box 219
Hanley, SK S0G 2E0 Hanley, SK S0G 2E0
Pastor Ken Finnestad Pastors Gary & Rev. Andrew Appled
ev. ew Appledore
544-2525 Margaret Peters _
544-2822 (Thursday,Friday)
544-2482 544-2633 956-3228 (Home)
k.finn@sasktel.net aapledore@gmail.com
. Sunday School:
Sunday Worship: 10-00 a.m. Sunday Worship:

Church Service:
11:00 a.m.
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Hanley Mennonite Church News

World Day of Prayer 2010

Let everything that has breath praise God
Written by the women of Cameroon

will be celebrated

on Friday, March § at 2 pm

at Hanley Mennonite Church.

Please join us! Everyone is welcome!

World Day of Prayer is a worldwide movement of Christian women of many traditions who come
together the first Friday of March to observe a common day of prayer each year. Through World
Day of Prayer, women affirm their faith in Jesus Christ and become aware of the whole world; are
enriched by the faith experiences of Christians of other countries and cultures; share the burdens of
other people and pray with them and for them; become aware of their own talents and use them in
the service of God's world. Prayer and action are inseparable and both have immeasurable influ-
ence in the world.

Easter Sunday, April 4, 2010 Spring Brunch
Saturday, April 17, 2010
New Heavens and a New Earth at Hanley Community Centre clubroom

Join us for an Easter brunch at 10 am followed beginning at 9:30 am
by a Resurrection worship service at 11 am. ' )

Come enjoy waffles, sausage, egg bake, fresh

] fruit and good company!
At Hanley Mennonite Church Put on by Hanley M ite Church
10 miles west of Hanley on Grid 764 ut-on by Haniey Miennonite Lhurch women

Watch for posters with more details.

Good Friday Ecumenical Service
The Cloth of Jesus
will be held on Friday, April 2, 2010 at 11 am
at Hanley Community Centre hall

Hosted by the Mennonite, United and Lutheran Churches of Hanley.

Please join us as we remember and celebrate how the life and death of Jesus continues to
speak to us today.

Help Wanted

The Town of Hanley is looking for a person to monitor the Transfer Station (landfill) effective immediately.
Hours of work are: Winter: Saturday, 10:00 a.m.to 4:00 p.m.

Summer: Tuesday & Thursday, 5:00 p.m. to 9 p.m. and Saturday, 10:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.
Contact the Town of Hanley at 544-2223 for further information.
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Neptune Water Meters

Approximately 200 of the 263 new wireless Neptune water meters have been installed in the
Town and area as of the end of February 2010. On February 24th & 25th the Town Administra-
tor and Foreman received training and instructions on utilizing the new remote handheld meter
reader. This remote reader will allow readings to be taken by just driving down the streets of the
Town. A wireless signal is sent from the individual water meter to the handheld meter and then
once back in the office, the readings can then be transferred into the computer program to read the
amount of water that has been used by the individual residences/businesses. As it stands now, it is
planned to use the new system for the March billing process. Those with the old meters will still

need to have their meters read manually.

Library News

The spring session of Story time is back in session! Story
time will run on Wednesdays April 14, 21, 28" and May 5",
12", 19" from 1:00pm-2:00pm. Children aged 3 and 4 yrs
old are welcome to attend.

The new Library Book Club book is “Annie Freeman'’s
Fabulous Traveling Funeral” by Kris Radish. The meeting
is on March 23" at 7:00pm at the library. If you would like
to join the book club just come into the library and pick up a
copy of the book. There is no charge and the book is sup-
plied for you.

Library Hours:

Tuesday 3:30pm-7:00pm
Wednesday 2:30pm-6:00pm
Thursday 1:00pm-5:00pm

Legion Auxiliary
Meet 3" Wednesday of every month
September — June @ 8:00 P.M.
Anyone interested please call
Elsie @ 544-2293
or Pat @ 544-2212

NEW MEMBERS WELCOME

Hanley Legion
Meet 1° Wednesday of each month
September to June @ 8:00 p.m.
At the Legion Hut . ..

Anyone interested please call:
» Gary Hanson @ 544-2634
= Ron Earis @ 544-2212

New members always welcome.

Hanley Centennial Hall Board
Annual Meeting
Tuesday, March 16th, 2010
Clubroom at 7:30 p.m.

Year End Reports and Election of Officers
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Boil Water Advisory

The recent 'Boil Water Advisory' that was issued by the Town of Hanley originates with Saskatchewan Ministry of Environment.
Pursuant to clause 32(1)(a) of The Environmental Management and Protection Act 2002 a Precautionary Drinking Water Advi-
sory is issued due to a power outage and a system depressurization and therefore the safety of the Town's drinking water supply
cannot be ensured at all times. Therefore, pursuant to Clause 32(1)(b) of The Environmental Management and Protection Act
2002, consumers must be notified to boil water used for drinking purposes and other activities that water may be ingested, not to
drink from public drinking fountains, ensure that younger children and infants are sponge bathed.

The Town's water is still the same as it always has been, however, under the newer regulations it is felt by the government that a
Precautionary Drinking Water Advisory must be issued whenever there is a power outage and the water system is depressurized.
The Town has been looking into purchasing a generator to alleviate the depressurization whenever we have a power outage, how-
ever, as of yet, they have not been able to purchase a suitable generator. Be advised the Town will be issuing a 'Boil Water Advi-
sory' whenever we have a power outage and a depressurization.

There are approximately 260 individual users of the Town's water supply, so when a 'Boil Water Advisory' is issued, it takes time
(4 to 5 hours) to contact each and every user (via phone, e-mail or posting a note on the person's door). The Town is looking into
a method of simplifying the process but as of yet they have not come up with a method that will allow them to contact everyone in
a suitable time frame.

BACK BY POPULAR DEMAND
9TH ANNUAL BACK YARD WEEKEND

ONLY 100 LOCAL TICKETS SOLD

$10.00 EACH

Tickets are on sale again this year!
Anyone wanting tickets please contact:
Carla Ballard @ 544-2540 or Glenda Armstrong @ 544-2504
1st Prize—Win a Hot Tub rental for 6 days & Supper for 10 people or $300.00 Cash
2nd Prize—2 tickets for 2011 draw & a Goodie Basket

3rd Prize—2 tickets for 2011 draw

All proceeds to Hanley Community Projects

Draw at Hanley Golf Course July 7th, 2010



PAGE 8 VOLUME 3, ISSUE 4

The WaterWolf Advisory Planning Commission

The WaterWolf Advisory Planning Commission is now before the Hon. Jeremy Harrison, Minister of Municipal Affairs Ministry.
Ratification of the first and largest independent land commission in the history of the province is imminent. The Town of Hanley
with the Villages of Kenaston and Hawarden, together with the R.M. of McCraney and the R.M. of Rosedale are just 5 of the 37
rural and urban municipal governments together with Whitecap Dakota First Nation who have partnered to form the WaterWolf
Advisory Planning Commission.

The WaterWolf Advisory Planning Commission goals are best laid out in the draft 'Growth Management Plan' (below) that was
presented to the stakeholders for their approval and input in the spring of 2008;

'Building strong communities for long-term prosperity, environmental health and social well-being depends on managing change
and promoting efficient land use and development patterns. This supports strong, livable and healthy communities, protects the
environment, public health and safety, stimulates economic growth and sustains municipal financial well-being over the long term.

At its Best, the WaterWolf Planning District will have:
® A land use concept plan that generally outlines the future land uses that may develop over time within the District.

® The District as a desirable location for future economic activity, employment opportunities, residential growth and
major tourism destination.

® Identified development opportunities that will improve the enjoyment, health and well-being for the residents and
communities within the District.

® Detailed planning areas that acknowledge the need for environmental management of the South Saskatchewan
River Watershed.

®  An inter-municipal framework to provide for mutual implementation of land development, economic development,
transportation systems and infrastructure.

® Maintained and enhanced relationships amongst local levels of government for a sustainable region through ongo-
ing partnerships with government agencies, respectful of municipal autonomy.

And finally:

Open lines of communication continue to develop between urban and rural municipalities and the first nation, to share experience,
innovative ideas, and best practices to resolve conflict and pursue opportunities for regional benefit.'

Phone: 306-544-2223 A
Fax: 306-544-2261 Box 270

E-Mail: townoffice@townofhanley.ca

Website: www.townofhanley.ca TOWH Of Hanley Hanley, SK SO0G 2E0




